
Sustainer of the Year 
 

Carole Middleton 
 
For 57 years, the Hillsborough Auxiliary to Peninsula Family Service has existed because of the 
amazing dedication of time, talent and treasure of outstanding women in our community.  As a 
group, these women have consistently been the largest private funding source for Peninsula 
Family Service (PFS) as well as ambassadors for the organization spreading the word about PFS’ 
vital mission and work. In the process of fundraising and community building, the women of the 
Hillsborough Auxiliary have had the chance to build amazing connections and friendships that 
continue today and are reflected in our robust Sustainer group.  Our Sustaining members are 
amazing – not only in what they have accomplished for the Auxiliary, but for the millions of ways 
they continue to support our community. Thus, it is with great pleasure that we announce our 
first, annual	Sustainer	of	the	Year	–	Carole	Middleton!			
	

	
	
Carole	was	born	in	New	York	and	raised	in	Connecticut.		She	received	a	B.A.	from	St.	Francis	
College	in	New	York	and	a	nursing	degree	at	Yale	University	Medical	Center.		She	moved	to	
the	Bay	Area	in	1979	and	pursued	a	Nurse	Practitioner	license	in	Family	Planning	from	San	



Jose	State	University.	During	that	time,	she	also	raised	three	beautiful	children,	twins	Alex	
and	Jennifer,	and	Tara. 
 
Devoting	energy	to	her	beloved	family	has	always	been	her	top	priority.		Her	other	priority	
has	 been	 her	 dedication	 to	 the	 physical	 and	 mental	 well-being	 of	 her	 community	 as	
evidenced	by	all	of	the	amazing	ways	she	has	immersed	herself	in	supportive	and	leadership	
roles	in	many	local	organizations.	 
 
In	1992,	Carole	joined	the	Hillsborough	Auxiliary	to	Peninsula	Family	Service	–	then	known	
as	Family	Service	Agency.		During	her	time,	she	served	in	many	roles	including	Gala	Chair.		
She	then	became	a	member	of	the	PFS	board	from	2008-2011.		As	a	board	member,	she	also	
served	on	the	Older	Adult	Advisory	committee.	Carole’s	generous	support	of	PFS	has	made	
her	a	Pillar	of	Peninsula	Family	Service	and	of	the	Community.	
	
We	had	the	chance	to	meet	with	Carole	recently	and	ask	her	to	reflect	on	her	experience	with	
the	Auxiliary	and	she	shared	the	following	thoughts.	
	
1)					Why	did	you	join	Family	Services?	
		
I	have	always	loved	helping	families	in	my	community	achieve	self-sufficiency	and	working	
with	those	who	are	most	vulnerable.		It	is	so	rewarding	to	help	children,	families	and	adults	
realize	their	 full	potential.		When	I	 first	learned	about	Family	Service	Agency,	 I	had	many	
friends	who	were	dedicated	members.		They	highly	encouraged	me	to	join,	so	I	did!	
		
2)					What	were	some	highlight	working	with	Family	Services?	
		
A	highlight	for	me	was	co-chairing	the	annual	fundraising	event	with	Shelley	McGraw	and	
Judy	O’Neal.	While	volunteering	on	various	committees	over	the	years,	I	met	many	wonderful	
people,	and	forged	lifelong	friendships.	It	was	thrilling	to	be	volunteering,	side	by	side	with	
likeminded	and	dedicated	people	who	accomplished	amazing	feats	of	fundraising.	

  
3)					Why	do	you	still	stay	connected?	
		
I	continue	to	support	Peninsula	Family	Services	to	stay	connected	with	the	community	and	
continue	to	make	it	a	better	place.		Year	after	year	Peninsula	Family	Services	helps	thousands	
in	our	community	 improve	their	lives.		 I	am	impressed	by	the	continued	strength	of	 their	
volunteer	network	and	the	growth	of	the	services	they	provide.		I	support	this	organization	
because	 giving	 to	 improve	 the	 lives	 of	 others	also	helps	protect	my	mental	 and	 physical	
health.		It	gives	me	a	sense	of	purpose.		I	once	read	a	quote	that	has	always	inspired	me,	“The	
richness	of	the	human	journey	is	here.		Observe.	Listen.	Pass	it	on.”	
	
Since	her	time	with	the	Auxiliary,	Carole	has	continued	to	serve	our	community	through	her	
involvement	in	many	organizations.		To	name	a	few,	Carole	is	a	Board	member	of	the	Mills-
Peninsula	 Hospital	 Foundation	 where	 she	 has	 been	 an	 honorary	 chair	 of	 the	 Annual	
Women’s	luncheon	and	Lecture	since	2001.		She	is	also	on	the	Executive	Board	of	Caminar,	
a	 non-profit	 community-based	 agency	 that	 has	 been	 providing	 support	 services	 to	
individuals	with	mental	health	disorders	 for	more	than	50	years.	Recently	she	 joined	the	



board	of	Jazz	At	The	Ballroom,	a	non-profit	arts	organization	dedicated	to	showcasing	and	
promoting	American	 jazz	artists,	and	fostering	music	and	arts	 in	 the	Bay	Area	schools.	 In	
2017,	she	became	a	benefactor	of	Samaritan	House,	which	supplies	food	services,	safe	harbor	
shelter	 and	 free	 healthcare	 clinics	 to	 our	 local	 community.	 Additionally,	 she	 is	 actively	
involved	 with	 Community	 GatePath,	 which	 provides	 services	 for	 youth	 and	 adults	 with	
special	 needs	 and	 developmental	 disabilities;	 and	 Protect	 Our	 Defenders,	 a	 national	
organization	dedicated	to	ending	sexual	assault	in	the	military.		She	is	also	a	member	of	the	
Leadership	 Council	 for	Maria	 Shriver’s	Women’s	Alzheimer	Movement,	 and	 a	 sponsor	of	
their	Move	For	Minds	fundraising	event.	
	
Carole’s	 efforts	 have	 dramatically	 impacted	 our	 community	 for	 the	 better	 and	 the	
Hillsborough	Auxiliary	to	Peninsula	Family	Service	 is	honored	to	call	her	one	of	our	own.		
Thank	you,	Carole,	for	all	you	have	done	for	PFS	and	our	entire	community!		
	
Please	join	us	in	honoring	Carole	at	Thanks	for	Giving	on	November	18th	at	the	Peninsula	Golf	
and	Country	Club.		
  
 
 


